
   Thomas Guerrero 

2578 Empire Street 

 Victoria, BC 

October 12, 2019 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to you today regarding the Northern Junk buildings, also known as 1314-1324 Wharf Street. 

It is my understanding that the redevelopment proposal for these buildings is coming to the Committee 

of the Whole soon and Council will consider forwarding on the project to public hearing.  

I am a long-time resident of Victoria and the author behind the blog, Sidewalking Victoria. If you have 

read my blog, you will know that I have an interest in the Northern Junk buildings, having published two 

articles on them. They can be found as follows: 

1. Northern Junk Buildings – Why are we still waiting?

https://www.sidewalkingvictoria.com/blog/2019/3/31/northern-junk-buildings-why-are-

we-still-waiting?rq=northern%20Junk%20Buildings

2. Northern Junk Redux Redux Redux

https://www.sidewalkingvictoria.com/blog/2019/5/22/northern-junk-redux-redux-

redux?rq=northern%20Junk%20Buildings

It will not be a surprise then, that I am writing you in support of the current application by Reliance 

Properties to save the two buildings and add additional housing above them.  

I am the first to admit that what we have here is a compromise solution. I have seen all the iterations 

brought forward for these buildings and I honestly think that the original proposal was perhaps the best 

option though folks could not see how that proposal met the Heritage Guidelines, though it clearly did. 

We have now finally arrived at this compromise solution because the city has decided not to sell the 

property to the north of the two buildings. It is unclear what the city intends to do with this waterfront 

parcel, as there are limited uses for it apart from market residential. I just hope the city will neither 

leave the parcel farrow nor turn it into a park (This would be a further afront to downtown in this 

location).  

So, the property owner now has a limited way to try and recoup their investment and protect the two 

buildings from falling down. They have presented us with a plan for a single but multi-faceted building 

giving it the appearance of two buildings. With this plan I think that the architect has both highlighted 

the heritage aspects of the original buildings while presenting a modern and distinct design for the 

upper floors. The plan will provide animation to the harbour frontage with waterfront commercial space 

and provide eyes on the neglected and seldom used, Reeson Park, with large windows from the 

residential foyer. The upper floors allow the industrial beauty of the original buildings to stand out while 

also being modern take on the heritage form of Old Town. I would be the first one to have concerns 

about a proposal like this if I hadn’t seen it first, but it is an elegant solution to a problem that saves the 

buildings and elevates the neighbourhood.  

I did read the recent response to the proposal from the Hallmark Society in the Times Colonist and was 

sad to see them try and focus the blame for the possible collapse of the two decaying buildings on the 

developer. Even going so far as to allude to the possibility that the developer should have been aware 

that putting forward numerous significant design changes over a decade would not be enough and that 

they should have instead focused that money into a smaller scale redevelopment of the buildings. I truly 

hope that is not the type of message we are trying to put out to companies trying to invest their time 
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and money into reinvigorating heritage buildings in Victoria. One needs only look across to the success 

of the Janion building (which received an award from the Hallmark Society) that was redeveloped by the 

same company, the animation of the plaza along Pandora gets better every time I go by there and they 

saved a building that seemed to be certain to collapse.  

The proposal before you now is likely the last chance before we will simply be putting up a plaque over 

some jumbled pile of stone, to both save the buildings and have a place that contributes positively to 

the urban fabric of Victoria. I truly look forward to seeing your support in moving this project to public 

hearing and allowing the city at large to provide you comment on the current proposal. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas Guerrero 
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Heather McIntyre

From: Jim Mayer >

Sent: October 15, 2019 4:29 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council

Cc: Miko Betanzo; J

Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf St - "Northern Junk" buildings

Dear Mayor and Council, 

 

I am writing to express my support for the proposed development and rezoning of the "Northern Junk" buildings at 

1314-1318 Wharf Street. 

 

While I strongly support the Reliance Properties proposal for this site, I am quite upset about the processes that got us 

to this point and, even now, continue to threaten doing anything with this valuable property. In particular, while the 

current proposal appears to be a creative solution given the constraints put on the developer, practically any of the 

earlier proposals, and especially the 2012 proposal, would have been far better for the city. 

 

Rather than go into details, I would like to refer you to the October 12, 2019 open letter to Council and the May 23 and 

March 30, 2019 posts by Thomas Guerrero on the "Sidewalking Victoria" blog: 

• OPEN LETTER TO COUNCIL - NORTHERN JUNK BUILDINGS 

• NORTHERN JUNK REDUX REDUX REDUX 

• NORTHERN JUNK BUILDINGS - WHY ARE WE STILL WAITING? 

All of the posts are available through the open letter link (https://www.sidewalkingvictoria.com/blog/2019/10/12/open-

letter-to-council-northern-junk-buildings). 

 

Mr. Guerrero captures my feelings about this almost perfectly. Please read what he has to say and take it to heart. 

There is no reason for me to repeat the same points here. 

 

A step Council could take that would demonstrate courage and commitment to making Victoria a better city would be 

to step back and re-evaluate what should be done at the Northern Junk site. If you do this, I would recommend: 

1. Offer to sell Reliance Properties the property to the north of the two existing buildings. 

2. Indicate that you look favorably on supporting the 2012 proposal. 

3. Take a clear position that input from groups like the Downtown Victoria Residents Association and the Heritage 

Advisory Panel will be considered as one part of your decision making process. Too often they appear to be 

given a near veto over projects. These groups are special interests, nothing more, and they do not represent the 

bulk of the people who live, or would like to live, near the heart of our city. 

If Council feels limited to acting on the proposal before it, then I strongly recommend approving Reliance Properties' 

request for rezoning. 

 

If we don't take action now, those buildings are likely to remain eyesores for a few more years and then, 

some unfortunate day, collapse or be destroyed, just like the old Plaza Hotel around the corner from City Hall. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Jim Mayer 
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G3-389 Tyee Rd 

Victoria, BC  V9A 0A9 
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Heather McIntyre

From: Nell Ross 

Sent: October 30, 2019 4:59 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council

Subject: Re: Application by Reliance Properties to restore and redevelop the Northern Junk 

Property at 1314-1318 Wharf Street. 

 

Dear Mayor Helps and Esteemed City Council Members, 

 

I am writing today to City Council regarding the application by Reliance Properties to restore and redevelop 

the Northern Junk Property at 1314-1318 Wharf Street.  

 

Together with two friends, also downtown residents, I attended the Reliance Properties Open House on May 

22nd 2019, and I am writing to provide a local resident perspective and express enthusiastic support for the 

planned development proposal. The new plans presented at the May 22nd 2019 Open House are such an 

improvement from the original plans we viewed at a much earlier presentation! We love the new plan and are 

very keen to see the building phase of this project get underway very soon. 

 

I, indeed we all, particularly have appreciated the new design's sensitivity to and compatible mix of 'old town' 

design on the north face of the development  and 'modern, forward-looking design and vitality' of recent 

Inner Harbour developments presented on the south side of the development; that is, we love the old/new 

architectural mix. So cleverly integrated! 

 

We also love the way the developers have provided access from Wharf Street to the waterfront walkway by 

way of building detail that incorporates a path through the new structure between the two current Northern 

Junk buildings; and we love how the design facilitates both stroll-ability and opportunity to pause and relax 

along our beautiful Inner Harbour waterfront. 

 

As members of the Downtown Residents Association, we are aware of some of the reservations expressed by 

the organization, however we do not feel that any of the objections raised by the DRA are insurmountable. 

We would like to see our City Council and support staff work together with the developer to resolve any and 

all remaining issues that are currently holding up the realization of what we believe to be a beautiful - and 

from our perspective - a very welcome addition to our neighbourhood. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Nell Ross (Resident Owner) 

Mermaid Wharf 

421- 409 Swift Street 

Victoria, BC  

V8W 1S2 

 

Telephone 2  
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Heather McIntyre

From: erin glazier 

Sent: November 6, 2019 11:08 AM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council; l

Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf Street - Norther Junk

Please add this correspondence to the report to council for the Nov.8 COTW 

 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

  

I am writing to express my strong support for the proposal submitted by Reliance Properties to redevelop the 

Northern Junk lands located at 1314-1318 Wharf St. 

  

As a resident of the recently converted Lum Sam/Lee Chong building between Pandora and Fisgard St. I know 

the neighbourhood well, and have seen firsthand how the revitalization of old decrepit buildings has brought 

new life and vibrancy to this area of town. From my perspective it's simple, more neighbours, more business = 

a better Victoria.  I've seen the heritage buildings on the property continue to deteriorate year after year from 

vandalism and graffiti, not to mention the constant homeless camps and subsequent needed Police presence in 

the face of our vital tourism industry.  

  

The process to get to this current proposal by Reliance Properties has been a failure at the hands of the City 

both in the time it has taken, and now what I and many others consider to be a total underutilization of the 

property, hence "what could have been".  While the current proposal is consistent with the City's OCP and 

DCAP guidelines for height, use and form, it does nothing to add much needed density and that's a shame. Too 

often I am seeing developers have to conform to OCP restraints that do not address the current housing crisis 

we are encountering, nor take into consideration building for the future for fear of NIMBYISM. Earlier 

proposals dating back EIGHT years would have been much more conducive to a growing population consisting 

of both renters and owners, but here we are. 

  

If this current scaled back proposal is approved I would also ask the City to consider an Institutional building at 

the gateway and not a park, as it's too large of an open space with no activity and I believe we would encounter 

the same problems that we currently see on the space to the south of Northern Junk. 

  

Reliance Properties continues to be a leader in the redevelopment and revitalization of our heritage buildings in 

the City, and I strongly urge you help them finally get going on this project for the benefit of all Victorian's. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Erin Glazier 

204-535 Fisgard St. 

Victoria BC V8M 1R3 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: CG Morrison < >
Sent: November 7, 2019 9:52 AM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf St - Northern Junk

Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
I am writing to express my support for the proposed development and rezoning of the "Northern Junk" buildings at 
1314‐1318 Wharf Street, as it is my understanding that the redevelopment proposal for these buildings is going to 
Committee of the Whole to be presented to Council. 
 
I strongly support the application by Reliance Properties to save the two buildings and add additional housing above 
them. The existing buildings are not only an eyesore, but are in critical condition and in need of substantial renovation. 
 
As a life‐long Victoria resident and someone who loves the Downtown Core, I look forward to seeing what Reliance 
Properties does to restore elements of the historic buildings while adding to the already beautiful Victoria Harbour. 
 
Thank you for considering this letter. 
 
Charles (CG) Morrison 



November 7, 2019 

Mayor & Council 
City of Victoria  
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC V8W 1P6 
 
Dear Mayor & Council, 
 
RE: 1314 – 1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk Redevelopment by Reliance Properties 
 
I am a Victoria resident living 700 meters from the Northern Junk property. I work in the downtown core 
leasing and selling retail properties, putting me in direct communication with both local businesses and 
residents.  From this reference point I am in strong support of the proposal to redevelop the “Northern 
Junk Properties” 
 
Currently the Northern Junk properties are in a derelict condition. This is not only aesthetically 
unappealing, it has also created a congregating point for transient population and illicit activity.  As a 
result this block deters both residents and visitors to our city resulting in a “dead zone” in the pedestrian 
experience,  that the municipality is working so hard to evolve.  Restoring the buildings on their own, 
without the additional density this proposal brings, does not adequately bring the animation the block is 
so well suited for and deserving of.  
 
The current proposal is compatible with the City of Victoria OCP and DCAP guidelines. The proposal 
contributes residential homes to a very tight supply, space for new businesses to create jobs, tax dollars, 
and more importantly the proposal contributes intangibly to the wellbeing of residents and visitors by 
linking the vibrancy of the inner harbour, Downtown & Old Town by bringing animation and activity to 
this strategic location and neighborhood. 
 
To see this project held up further would be disappointing for the residents of Victoria and would put at 
risk any betterment taking place on this property for the foreseeable future.  
 
I strongly encourage the City of Victoria to permit the proposal to move forward bringing revitalization 
to this key location and continue the City’s outstanding work at making Victoria a vibrant, walkable city 
that residents are proud to call home. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Matt Fraleigh 
306 - 27 Songhees Road, Victoria  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Sean Mccaffrey 
Sent: November 7, 2019 5:24 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: RE: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk for COTW

To the Planning Committee, 
 
Please find below a letter of support for the development proposal for 1314‐1318 Wharf Street, known as "Northern 
Junk buildings". I would appreciate it if this letter would be added to the Planning report to be presented to the 
Committee of the Whole. 
 
Should any clarification be required, please do not hesitate to contact me at this email address or at the phone number 
below. 
 
Kind regards, 
Sean McCaffrey 

 
 
‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
 
Dear Mayor & Council, 
 
Please accept this letter in strong support of the proposal to redevelop the historic property at 1314‐1318 Wharf Street, 
known as the “Northern Junk buildings". 
 
As a long time resident of Victoria, i have watched the city evolve from a sleepy provincial burg to a bustling, truly 
world‐class destination. Managing the growth to meet the needs of a changing demographic, while respecting the 
heritage that gives the city so much of its appeal, is admittedly, tricky business. I have experienced this personally, as a 
public servant with the City of Ottawa for close to a decade. 
 
This experience has sensitized me to the challenges associated with managing growth and services to an increasingly 
diverse and sophisticated client base, while facing often significant financial constraints. To this end, new, creative 
solutions to managed growth are required. In my opinion, the proposal by Reliance for the Northern Junk buildings 
responds to the needs of the community while respecting the "feel" the city needs to maintain. 
 
While I do not follow development activities in the city as closely as some, I am very sensitive to the marquee place that 
these two buildings hold in Victoria. With the renewal of lower Pandora via the new bridge and the elegant 
development of the Janion building, it seems the key remaining piece is the development site in question. I would hate 
to see what appears to be a solution as elegant as others in this immediate zone, continue to be picked apart, 
diminishing goodwill with private sector partners, rendering a bland, "design by committee" (no pun intended) solution.
 
Thank you very much for your consideration on this matter. I wish you well in your deliberations and look forward to 
watching our fair city grow! 
 
Kind regards, 
Sean McCaffrey 
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Heather McIntyre

From: Reed Kipp <

Sent: November 14, 2019 11:17 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council; Legislative Services email

Subject: Letter of Support: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk

Dear City of Victoria Mayor & Council and Legislative Services, 

 

Please receive this email as my formal letter of support for the development project: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – 

Northern Junk.  Please add this piece of correspondence to the COTW report.  

 

As a City of Victoria resident, homeowner, business owner and commercial real estate owner, I would like to whole 

heartedly support this development project proposed by Reliance Properties.  The redevelopment of the Northern Junk 

location and the latest proposal by Reliance Properties (dated October 11, 2019) is a thoughtful, well-designed project 

that will add vibrancy through creative design and development in a special Downtown Core location which is in 

desperate need of revitalization.  In addition, we are well aware of the rental housing supply ‘crisis’ throughout Greater 

Victoria, the City of Victoria and within the Downtown Core – of which the Northern Junk project will provide much-

needed rental housing supply to continue with the broader theme of the private sector bringing rental homes to market 

for the benefit of the broader rental community in Greater Victoria. 

 

To close, Reliance Properties is focused on enhancing the urban experience in the City of Victoria through creative 

solutions to development challenges – as illustrated by the proposed Northern Junk development project.  I fully 

support this project and I cannot help but be excited for its future after reviewing the latest proposal and digital 

renderings.   

 

Best Regards, 

 

Reed 

 

Reed B. Kipp Reed B. Kipp Reed B. Kipp Reed B. Kipp ----    CEOCEOCEOCEO    

DEVON PROPERTIES LTD.DEVON PROPERTIES LTD.DEVON PROPERTIES LTD.DEVON PROPERTIES LTD. 

990 Fort Street, Suite #100 | Victoria, BC  V8V 3K2 

 

 

 

 

CONFIDENTIALITY DISCLAIMER 

 

The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of Devon Properties Ltd. It is 

intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly 

prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by 

reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Eric Bramble < >
Sent: November 20, 2019 2:42 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Project 1314-1318 Wharft St-Northern Junk

To Whom It May Concern 
I am writing to add my support for the latest drawings submitted by Reliance Properties for 1314‐1318 Wharf Street. 
Please refrain from delaying this project any further as continued delays can only add to the cost of the project and 
make the provision of housing in our downtown core even more uneconomical for our local citizens.  
 
Eric Bramble 
Geerjo Development Services 

 
 

 



 

Accelerating success.  Real estate advisors with more than 480 offices throughout more than 61 countries worldwide. 

Colliers International 

1175 Douglas Street, Suite 1110 

Victoria, BC  V8W 2E1 

www.colliers.com/victoria 

MAIN  

FAX  

November 20, 2019 

 

Mayor and Council 

City of Victoria 

 

 

RE:  1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk, Victoria, BC 
 
Please accept this letter as my strong support for and endorsement of the proposed 
heritage restoration and development by Reliance Properties Ltd. (“Reliance”) of the 
“Northern Junk” property at 1314-1318 Wharf Street. 
 
What Reliance is proposing will not only bring these long-neglected buildings back to life 
and add a vibrancy to this area; it will also add badly needed rental housing to the City. The 
lack of housing options in the City is having a detrimental impact on labour and 
employment so any increase in the housing stock should be seen as a positive. If Council 
is truly committed to increasing housing availability, you should unanimously support this 
project. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Miller 
Executive Vice President 
Colliers International 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Brandon Williamson 
Sent: November 21, 2019 7:23 AM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf Street

To Mayor and City Council, 
 
I am writing a letter of support for the development at 1314‐1318 Wharf Street (The Northern Junk 
properties). I think that approximately a decade's worth of rejection of the redevelopment of this site is 
unacceptable during a housing crisis. We need to move on and get this project done. I fear delaying this 
project any longer could cause further deterioration of the Northern Junk buildings and they could be lost 
forever. The buildings as they stand in their current condition are an eyesore along our harbour, particularly 
next to the new Johnson Street Bridge. I believe this current iteration is the most attractive design I've seen 
yet and is in keeping with the scale and appearance of the neighbourhood. Inclusion of public art on the 
north‐facing facade is a bonus. I hope the lack of parking is not seen as an issue, but as a benefit to the 
community, given its proximity to the nexus of the Pandora and Wharf bike lanes, The Galloping Goose, 
multiple bus routes and its downtown location. 
 
 
Approval of this project is also needed to provide a critical link for the David Foster Harbour Walkway and 
landscape improvements needed southeast of the JSB. both of which seem far behind schedule (It's been 
nearly two years since the JSB was finished and only a small fraction of landscaping is done!). Please approve 
this project. I can think of no other proposal in Victoria that would have a greater impact to its immediate 
surroundings than this one.  
 
 
I would like this added to the report to council at the COTW. 
 
 
Brandon Williamson 
Victoria resident 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Adrian Lowe < >
Sent: November 21, 2019 6:05 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk

To all members of Victoria City Council, 
 
I would like to express my strong support for the latest proposal to redevelop the "Northern Junk" property at 1314-1318 
Wharf Street, a proposal which will be considered at the Committee of the Whole on December 12, 2019.  This property 
and these buildings have sat idle and decaying for far too long; indeed, it is something of an embarrassment that 
redevelopment is still in question so many years after it was first mooted.  As a property owner and resident of the City of 
Victoria, I urge Council to approve this proposal without further delay. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Adrian Lowe  
311-535 Manchester Road 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: DAVID SCHELL < >
Sent: November 23, 2019 7:29 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hello, 
 
I live in Fairfield and every Sunday morning for years I take a very long walk downtown and the past couple of years I 
stop at the coffee shop located at the Janion and stair at the eye sore across from me and wonder why counsel continues 
to reject what I have thought in the past were quite reasonable proposals. 
 
So now we have yet another reasonable proposal, which seems to address all identifiable requirements and I encourage 
you to support this application and look at what is good for the city overall and stop putting so much weight into what the 
special interest groups have to say. 
 
Regards, 
David Schell.  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Howard Markson < >
Sent: November 24, 2019 10:02 AM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: 1314-1318 Wharf Street – Northern Junk

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hello. I have been watching the various iterations for the ‘Northern Junk’ property on Wharf Street for years. I have 
listened to the discussions, heard some concerns and praises, and seen how the project has morphed. The current 
iteration as proposed by the development company is the most fitting and appropriate one of the plans that have so far 
been proposed. 
 
I would like to offer my support for this project to go ahead. It is past time to rehabilitate the old buildings and to add to the 
life in the area of the new bridge. 
 
Thank you, 
Howard Markson 
 



  

  

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

  

 

   

     

               

            

              

                

       

              

           

             

               

             

                

              

              

      

          

               

              

            

                

                

             

                

            

                  

   

   



            

               

                

               

              

               

              

              

              

              

      

                

               

                

               

                 

           

               

               

             

             

              

             

             

               

              

            

            

           

             

             

               

             

          

                

               

             

           





 

Market Square, Unit 63-560 Johnson St, Victoria BC 
 

  
 

 
 

November 7th, 2019  

Mayor & Council 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square Victoria, BC V8W 1P6  

Dear Mayor & Council,  

Re: 1314-1318 Wharf Street - Northern Junk Redevelopment by Reliance Properties  

Please accept this letter in support of the proposal to redevelop the property at 1314-1318 Wharf 
Street, the “Northern Junk buildings.” 

It is my belief that the Northern Junk development is in line with the City of Victoria’s OCP and DCAP 
guidelines for usage, form and character.   

I believe given Reliance’s track record and professionalism the Northern Junk development will be a 
huge asset to the community.  

I thank Mayor and Council for their consideration.    

Sincerely,  
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Lucas De Amaral

From: Martin Segger 

Sent: December 9, 2019 6:52 PM

To: Lisa Helps (Mayor)

Subject: Proposal regarding: 1312-1318 Wharf Street “Northern Junk Building”

Variance Application #00701 

Proposal regarding: 1312-1318 Wharf Street “Northern Junk Building” 

 

Hi Lisa, 

 

I wholeheartedly concur with the recommendation of the Heritage Advisory Committee, that Council decline 

this application. It should not proceed to public hearing. 

 

The Design Panel report should be disregarded on a point of flawed process as the Panel did not have access 

to the Heritage Advisory Committee’s deliberations in this matter. 

 

In addition, there are serious errors in the Heritage Consultants Report for the project, both in the application 

of Federal heritage conservation guidelines and disregard of the City’s own Old Town Design Guidelines. 

 

As proposed the project exhibits a flagrant disregard of both the letter and intent of the City’s strategic 

objectives in heritage conservation as articulated in numerous policies: height, density, character, heritage 

integrity, view-scapes, among others. 

 

Furthermore, approval would be a profound disservice to our many local heritage property developers who 

diligently respected the historic fabric of old town and have played by the rules! 

 

The project proponent acquired these buildings as designated heritage assets.  The structure and envelope of 

each is therefore protected.  Therefore there are not inherent development or additional height/density 

rights. 

 

My personal interest in this project runs deep. These two building are among the oldest in the City, defining 

the edge of its most historic quarter.  They were part of the first group of the buildings to be designated by 

the City in 1974 when I served on the City’s first Heritage Advisory Committee with Alderman Sam Bawlf 

under Mayor Peter Pollen.  Indeed, the first legislation empowering municipalities to designate heritage 

properties was enacted by the Dave Barrett government to secure the preservation of historic Wharf Street! 

During my two terms on City Council (1988-1993) the Wharf Street/Store Street heritage precinct was 

substantially restored with substantial financial investments by leading Victoria families including those of 

Mayor Peter Pollen, Hans Hartwick, Michael Williams, Ron Green, as well as the Province and the City. 

 

This proposal should be nipped in the bud. 

Martin Segger 

1760 Patly Place 
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